
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Miller and City Council 

From: Kevin Trewhella 

Date: June, 2025 

Department: Water and Wastewater 

 

Wastewater 
 On June 5, USC brought their boom truck and installed Effluent Pump #3. They also 
helped us by lifting the repaired piping and manifold back into place so that we can put 
the grit system back together. Both these systems work like they’re supposed to. 
The internal heater for the UV controls stopped working. The heater was ordered and 
installed on Friday, June 27.  
The replacement pump for the influent has arrived and will be installed soon. There is 
some concrete work to be done at the splitter box on SBR #2. Mid July when the flows 
are at their lowest, we will begin that project. 
Currently, work on the control panel at the Simpson lift station is ongoing. 
 
Water 
The Variable Frequency Drives (VFD’s) that were installed, last year, out at the wells, 
are saving the city of McCleary about 1000 kilowatts a month. 
 
 
Kevin Trewhella 
 

 
 


